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The meeting was led by President Pemberton with presentations by Vice President for Institutional 
Research and Effectiveness, Dr. Grace Anderson, and Mr. Marty Gang, Director/CTO of Information 
Technology 

President Pemberton introduced the President’s Council and welcomed new members. Each council 
member was given a copy of the book “The Great Upheaval” by Arthur Levine and Scott Van Pelt and 
was assigned the task of reading it over the next month. The book is divided into four sections and 
President Pemberton divided the council members into four groups, assigning each group a section 
number from the book.  Each group was charged with producing a 30-minute presentation on the 
section they were assigned. These presentations would be delivered on future given dates.  

Mr. Marty Gang shared information on “Cybersecurity Incident Response Overview.” He discussed 
essential systems and services as well as critical systems and services. He provided examples of how 
these two categories differ and how they can be interconnected.  He also emphasized the importance of 
understanding email content and associated risks.   

Dr. Grace Anderson shared information on “Enrollment Workload Adjustment.” She defined and 
explained how students are counted and stressed the importance of using accurate CIP (Classification of 
Instructional Programs) codes.  

President Pemberton concluded the meeting by presenting a few slides with information she plans to 
share at the October 2023 State Board of Education meeting.  


